MINUTES OF THE NEWTON SOLNEY ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON FRIDAY 11th April 2014 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL
Present:   Cllr. F. Hill (Chairman),  Cllr. D. Smith,  Cllr. G. Tully, Cllr. D. Forster,  Cllr. G. Plowman,           Cllr. K. Haines, Cllr. L. Chilton and  Cllr. P.Smith

In attendance:  R. Parker (clerk)
Public Participation
Cllr. L. Chilton announced  that the pot holes on Newton Lane close to the junction with Knights Lane had been  repaired  prior to  more substantial  work later this year. The reinstatement of the collapsed wall in Newton Lane is progressing slowly – she will continue to press for early completion of the work.
The whole length of the wall is considered to be dangerous.

Cll. P. Smith  promised to chase up the clearing of the footpath on the main road from Burton to Newton Solney.
PART 1 – NON EXEMPT INFORMATION

1/4
Apologies for absence.
Received from Cllr. J. Shorthouse and Cllr. M. Stanton.
2/4
Variation in order of business
No change deemed necessary
3/4
Declarations of members interest – 
None declared.
4/4
Planning Applications and decisions

Holly Cottage, Trent Lane.  -  No objections


10 Cricket Close – No objection


Newton Mount, Bretby – No objection

Land at Church Lane.  -  The councillors pointed out that the land was outside the village envelope and until such time as the boundary is changed it should not be considered for a new dwelling.  The roadway is very narrow and with another dwelling opposite “The Beehive” could cause traffic problems.    They also felt that Church Lane is a very picturesque unspoiled part of the village and if this was approved  it could prove to be the thin end of the wedge and encourage further applications .   Previous applications for a dwelling on this site had been rejected.

22 Main Street -  The councillors felt that the erection of a further dwelling would be totally inappropriate, adversely affect the attraction and appearance of the existing property and would be out of character with other properties in the conservation area.  The new dwelling is cramped on what is a small site.   It was also pointed out that trees which are believed to have protection orders would be affected.     Concerns were expressed that light would be taken from the neighbouring property.  Other comments included that the personnel access would spoil the aspect on Main Street and the changes to the vehicular access will cause problems to both pedestrians and other traffic.   It was also pointed out that there had  not been notices posted  close to the site and neighbouring houses had  not received any information.   Cllr. P. Smith offered to make enquiries.

 The Clerk will inform the Planning Department of the Parish Councils opinions.
5/4
Minutes of the previous meeting.
These were circulated, read and approved as a true record.
6/4
To determine which items should be taken with the public excluded. 
No change deemed necessary
7/4
Outstanding Matters

The Clerk reported that he had written to the Unicorn Inn requesting  payment  within seven days of the outstanding charges for the use of the football field on the Recreation Ground.     Previous requests for payment had been ignored and the final notice advised that failure to pay would result in the public house being denied future use of the ground.   No payment had been received.  The Clerk had therefore advised the local football league of the situation.   A suggestion was made that the goalposts on the site which belonged to the “Unicorn” should be removed by the Parish Council for safe keeping.   The Clerk offered to check into the legal aspect of this with DALC and report back to the Councillors.
8/4
Clerks report.
The dead trees had been photographed for SDDC who had now confirmed that they be felled.
A letter had been received asking for permission for the annual raft race to Willington  on Saturday 14th June – Proposed by Cllr. G. Tully and Seconded by Cllr. K. Haines that it be approved .
A quotation of £45 has been obtained from Mr. Roland Beeston to undertake the spraying of the nettles on the Common Land adjacent to the confluence of the rivers Trent and Dove to ensure that the view is not obstructed.  Proposed by Cllr. D. Smith, Seconded by Cllr. G. Tully that this be approved – unanimous 

A training session for  the defibrillator responders had been held – our thanks to Mr. and Mrs. Coe.
This had proved very useful and helped the responders feel confident in the use of the new equipment.

More responders will be welcome and it was hoped that some of the other organizations within the Parish would get involved. Details of the responders names/telephone numbers will be put on the village web-site and a list will be placed on the notice boards.   The battery strength of the defibrillator will be checked at each of future Parish Council Meetings.

A copy of the Local Plan had been received – It consists of approximately 1200 pages and was available if any of the Councillors or Parishioners wished to view it – It did not affect Newton Solney.
9/4
Chairmans report.
Cllr. Hill announced  that the next Area Forum would be held on 2nd June – Cllr. G. Tully offered to attend.    Western Power have now completed their work along the river bank. 
 A request has been received for extra waste bins on the Recreation Ground.  Following a general discussion  it was decided  that now that the regular football had ceased the need for extra rubbish bins is reduced.    The Christmas Fayre and other  arranged activities will have the rubbish cleared by the organizers.
.e is on he 10/4
Parish Councilors reports.
Cllr. D. Forster had attended a meeting with two of the Trustees of the Sunnyside Almshouses and  he had received agreement that the majority of the outstanding  repairs would be carried out.  Any future problems will be reported to Christine Freestone (secretary to the Trustees)   It was also hoped that a copy of the Constitution of the Trust will be made available.

Cllr. G. Tully reported that registration from the Fields in Trust was still ongoing.   He had noticed that some of the residue from las t Novembers bonfire night was still in existence and that this had been added to by someone and there was a likelihood that more fly-tipping would occur.   Cllr. Plowman offered to look into the problem.
Cllr. J. Shorthouse could not attend the meeting but had e-mailed the information that she wished to be presented.   She had attended the Village Hall committee meeting and reported that £10,376.38 is held in their bank account.   The snooker table has been recovered and the heating system needed repair.  There is to be a plant sale by the Horticultural Society on Saturday 10th May which will include book and cake stalls and a raffle
11/4
Commemoration of WW1.

Mr. Kitto of the Horticultural Society had been approached  regarding the suggestion that poppies should be planted somewhere within the village.   A number of sites were suggested .  It was proposed by Cllr. D. Smith and seconded by Cllr . G. Tully that  Cllr. F. Hill would liaise with Mr. Kitoe as to the most suitable site and to arrange the necessary work.
12/4
Play Area Equipment.
Cllr. K. Haines reported that a decision on the new play area equipment is imminent and that she had been involved in negotiations for the Parish Council to receive a grant towards the cost. 
13/4
Water to Recreation Field



A quotation amounting to £79.20 from South Staffs Water had been received to look into the possibility of a water supply to the Recreation Ground. It was proposed by Cllr. D. Smith and seconded by Cllr. G. Tully that the quotation be accepted. The Trustees have not met recently but must do so to ascertain if they approve of the “proposed” water supply before any further action is taken.
14/4
Finance.

The bank account stands at £8940.56  with a further £6000 being held on deposit with SDDC. Includes

£1414 ring fenced (cricket match-£125,Village Hall new years parties-£553 and £736-xmas market

The books for the year ending 31st March 2014 had now been balanced and the councillors had received a copy of the last years expenditure.
  It was proposed by Cllr. D. Smith and seconded by Cllr. G. Tully that the figures be adopted and the accounts forwarded to the Auditors.
To consider requests for funding under s 137 – none - received
15/4
Date and time of next meeting

Annual General Meeting  on Friday 9th May  2014 at Newton Solney Village Hall at 7.15p.m.to be immediately followed by an opportunity to view planning applications.   This will be followed by the normal  monthly Parish Council meeting
PART 2 – EXEMPT ITEMS - none
There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.30pm.
